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The COST ENeL WG 4 meeting addressed the topic of user-driven innovation in eLexicography, user generated content and citizen lexicography, and effective collaboration design. The meeting also identified common, overarching issues facing lexicographical projects, such as properly visualizing the data and making the data easily searchable, as discussed in the presentations by Jette Kristoffersen and Jozica Skofic. Alexander O’Connor focused on semantic technologies within lexicography. His presentation debated the existing as well as changing frameworks and standards of the semantic web and how lexicographical projects can benefit from these aspects in order to simplify data accessibility and generate more impact. Ultimately, O’Connor emphasized the need for lexicography to move away from living in a “short-term community” in favor of long-term sustainability provided by semantic technologies.  

The research presented highlighted a burgeoning issue within Digital Humanities. While digitization efforts have made cultural material openly available on the web, the material is not as easily searchable as desired. The user-centered approach addressed by Roberto Theron focuses on meeting the needs of the user to minimize frustration and maximize usability of the data, not only for expert users, but also citizen scientists in particular. In connection with this idea, Barbara Piringer illustrated how to engage citizen scientists in her presentation on Citizen Science implemented in Dictionary of the Bavarian Dialects in Austria (WBÖ). In order to thoroughly gauge the state of the citizen science landscape within the Humanities, as well as eLexicography, a forthcoming survey designed by Amelie Dorn, Melanie Seltmann, Sylvana Kroop, Maria Schrammel, and Eveline Wandl-Vogt was announced.  Some of the planned activities, like the video conference and Rute Costa’s presentation could not take place.
The game “Cards against Digital Humanities” designed by Interaction Designer, Alisa Goikhman, provided a workflow to improve communication among collaboration partners and can be adapted for both current and future interdisciplinary projects. Often, discussions on projects remain at an abstract level, which can quickly lead to confusion among project members. The overall goal of the game was to have every participating member clearly define the terms and topics being addressed within the project to ensure everyone was on the same level of understanding. Essentially, the game addressed the necessity to question individual aspects and steps within a project and to formulate these questions to further understanding for the partners and stakeholders involved.

Overall, the meeting helped identify the need to find the ideal balance between the digital and human aspects of Digital Humanities. Additionally, it addressed ways to facilitate communication within the context of an interdisciplinary project. Essentially, digitization and visualization projects need to be designed to interact more intuitively with the user.
